Notice of final meeting of Lympstone Village Hall (1930) charity

Using Zoom 19:30 Wednesday 14 October 2020

The village hall charity (founded in 1930) closed for business in June 2020. Its assets (land, building and funds) were transferred to the new Village Hall CIO charity with the agreement and authority of the Charity Commission.

This meeting will formally receive two sets of report and accounts, for calendar year 2019 and for the final 6 months of the charity to 30 June 2020. Both sets of accounts have been independently examined, as required, and will be submitted to the Charity Commission before the end of October 2020. The charity will then be legally closed.

The business of this meeting will be only to receive the report and accounts and agree closure. An agenda is on noticeboards and the hall website. (The meeting will not formally discuss any aspect of the new (CIO) charity, which will have its first AGM in autumn 2021. Because the 1930 charity has ceased to operate, there is no requirement for nomination of trustees, or appointment of officers.)

The report and accounts will be available on the hall website from 9 October 2020

Parishioners who wish to observe this meeting can apply by e-mailing **info@lympstonevillagehall.co.uk** and will be sent Zoom login details. To use Zoom you will need an internet connection, laptop or tablet with camera and speakers.

Don Mildenhall on behalf of trustees 30 September 2020